BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 13th September 2012
Present:
Councillors Bain, Bellamy (Chair), Brown and Don
Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott 
Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Lynne Lund  (Highfield Road)

Brent Woodford (Ashley)
Brian Kimpton (Counties)

Gordon Grummett (Silver Service Forum)
Cynthia Bishop (Silver Service Forum)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)

Annette Wildes (Harrington)

Stephen Panther (Sackville St)

Gloria Tubb (Grange)

Josephine Copson (Counties)

Trevor Nash (Counties)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Rob Thompson (Income & Debt Management)
Charlotte Smith (Housing)

Anne-Marie Loughran (Housing)

Rachel Paling (Committee Administrator)

Cllr Bellamy introduced himself as the new Chair and welcomed everyone to the meeting.
12.TF.13
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs June Derbyshire and Jenny Henson, Lorrain Dams, Neil Bradley and Jim French.
12.TF.14 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


It was noted Cllr Michael Brown was a member of the Research and Development Committee which had discussed the Tenancy Policy.
12.TF.15
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 12th July 2012 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

12.TF.16
MATTERS ARISING

12.TF.03   RESIGNATIONS


It was reported that Lee Collins had resigned from the Forum due to ill health. 

12.TF.09   TENANTS’ OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL

It was reported that the newly appointed members of the panel were:
· Brian Kimpton

· Martyn Lund

· Gloria Tubb

· Lynne Lund

· Colin Rowe

· Colin Medlycott
It was noted that there were two vacancies still available on the panel and that if any members were interested or knew of other tenants that were, to contact Linda Nash in Housing.

12.TF.17
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS’ FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

None

12.TF.18
LOCAL COUNCIL TAX SUPPORT


Rob Thompson gave a presentation to the forum entitled Localisation of Council Tax Support.

It was noted that at present Kettering Borough Council received 100% reimbursement from the government for Council Tax Benefits paid.  However, from April 2013 this was to change.  Kettering Borough Council would receive a grant at the beginning of the financial year to fund the Local Council Tax Support scheme.  This was expected to be only 85% of the historic cost and therefore would create a funding gap.  Alternative proposals on how the funding gap may be reduced had been presented at the Executive meeting in August. 


An eight week consultation period started on 5th September 2012 and was due to end on 31st October 2012.


Approval for the proposed scheme would be sought from the November meeting of the Executive and then from Full Council in December.  The scheme had to be implemented by 31st January 2013.  

It was noted that the delivery and communication of the new scheme to tenants, would be key.

The new benefit scheme would be means tested and based on income.  There would not be any age restrictions.


It was suggested that if properties were empty then they should be charged Council Tax to encourage them to be filled quicker.

12.TF.19
TENANCY POLICY UPDATE
John Conway thanked everyone for their comments given at the previous meeting.

The policy had been taken to the Research and Development committee at the beginning of September and then to the Executive on 12th September 2012 where it was endorsed.  The policy was due to be adopted at Full Council on 26th September 2012.

The policy was due to become effective as at 1st April 2013 and consideration would need to be given on how best to deliver it to tenants before this time.

12.TF.20
POLICY FOR DISABLED ADAPTATIONS IN COUNCIL ACCOMMODATION


Charlotte Smith gave a presentation entitled Aids and Adaptations Policy.


It was reported that 60% of tenants were over the age of 60.  It had become necessary to look at the policy as the demand for adapted properties outweighed the number available.

The new policy would assist in targeting scarce resources on those people in the greatest need for adaptations.  It would also enable officers to explore alternative options with applicants such as a transfer to a more suitable property.

The Council had an annual budget of £300,000 for adaptations and ninety homes had been adapted.  Due to the new HRA self-financing scheme, it was anticipated that this budget would be increased over the coming years.

The average wait for adaptations was currently 12-18 months.
(Cllr Michael Brown left the meeting at 7.45pm)
12.TF.21
HOUSING TOUR FEEDBACK

A presentation was given by Linda Nash detailing the Housing Tour which took place in June.


The following areas were visited:-

· Tresham Site 






· Bridle Road – Burton Latimer 


· Naseby Road






· Margaret Road  - Roofs and Doors

· Rosewood Place






· Sackville Street 


Cllr Bain commented on how nice it was to see that two houses on St Mary’s Road had already been occupied.


Overall, positive feedback had been received about the tour.
12.TF.22
CONNECT


The next edition was in progress of being compiled and was to include :-
· Welfare Reform

· Council Tax Benefit Changes

· Making a Will

· Staying safe

There was also to be a request for tenants to become representatives in their areas.

12.TF.23
TENANTS' OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL


It was reported that the interview process had been completed and six candidates had been successfully appointed to the panel, as previously listed under 12.TF.16.

The new members were looking forward to getting started on the panel.


Anne-Marie Loughran congratulated everyone who had gone through the interview process.

12.TF.24
SILVER SERVICE FORUM
 
It was noted that the Silver Service gave support to tenants living in sheltered schemes.  There were ten schemes within the borough and each scheme had a manager.  The Forum had a meeting every month which was chaired by Sara Snelling, Kettering Borough Council.
12.TF.25
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


It was reported that there was a problem with dog-fouling in the village of Ashley and advice was given to continue liaising with the Environmental Health department.
12.TF.26
PRIZE DRAW

The winner of the prize draw was Josephine Copson.
12.TF.27
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting at the Council Offices would take place on 11th October 2012.

(The meeting started at 6.35 pm and ended at 8.00 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair
rap
Tenants Forum No. 4
13.09.12

